Board of Selectmen

Senior Center

December 14, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Dale Donovan and Peter Hall.  Selectman White was absent.  Selectman Gallagher joined the meeting at 10:47.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Chairman Grossman introduced Shellfish Constable, Richard Dickey; Shellfish Advisory Committee; Bob Prescott of the Wellfleet Bay Wildlife Sanctuary; Lois Armstrong, Lt. Island Residents Assoc.

Richard Dickey distributed maps of the proposed grant area and noted that:  the 30 acre area is entirely on town owned land; a maximum of 16 grants will be issued; 25 foot boat “paths” will be left between grants; initial grants will be one acre, until productivity is demonstrated; options to restrict the use of these grants is being considered, including access by boat and foot only for ten months with vehicle access of a limited nature for a month in the Spring and Fall.

Bob Prescott introduced Audubon Society Attorney, William Henchy.  They stressed the need for a long range, natural resource plan for the harbor that would establish, in perpetuity, clearly defined, “zoned” areas that would reflect the importance of habitat for a variety of species.

Paul Conor, Chair of the Natural Resources Advisory Board, reviewed the history of the Wellfleet Harbor Management Plan that was developed under State Mandate and reflects State requirements to see that the resource is shared by all and thus places limits on the use of that resource for shellfishing.

Dickey pointed out that of the six miles of Harbor coastline, four percent is used for shellfish grants.

In response to questions from Selectman Hall and Committee member O’Connell, Prescott and Henchy explained the Audubon objected to grants on Lt. Island because of their fears that the habitat will be damaged, that certain bird species that are declining nationally cannot feed on sites with grants, and that the mere presence of human activity can be a problem.  Henchy noted that the issue of grants on the planned sites is not one of private property rights, but that access to them may be an issue of property rights.  Armstrong explained that her concern was vehicle traffic and noted the number of trucks currently used on nearby grants.

Selectman Grossman asked if there were studies showing the habitat problem, and if Audubon would share these with the Town.  Conor also expressed the NRAB interest in seeing the studies.

Henchy responded that joint planning was a goal and that information could be shared at the appropriate time, and that the Audubon would like to know what characteristics make for optimum grant sites.

Page 2 – Board of Selectmen Minutes – 12/14/99

Prescott stated concern with long range planning and the process used for selecting sites and granting use of them.

Dickey noted a plan that was developed in 1984 with Durand Echeverria, John Portnoy, and Bob Prescott; all parties should review this document.

Committee Chair, Chris Merl asked what area Audubon would suggest for siting grants.  Prescott responded that Audubon was not against all grants and that there are currently six grants (three are being worked) on Audubon property.  Henchy added that they are not against all vehicles and noted that the Society has allowed vehicle rights on their property on Nantucket.

Reference was made from the audience to the Southeast Massachusetts Aquaculture Committee “Best Shellfish Practices,” and Richard Blakeley pointed out that if these were followed, no habitat damage would result.

Dickey stressed that both Audubon and those seeking to be successful in aquaculture needed long-term assurances and that the goal should be to develop these within the Harbor Management Plan and the Shellfish Management Plan currently being developed.

Conor pointed out that absolute prohibitions to protect habitat could also affect boaters, sea walls, construction, and a broad range of activities in the Harbor.

It was agreed that the Audubon, NRAB, and other interested parties would meet with the Shellfish Advisory Committee, Wednesday, January 19, 5:00 p.m. (location to be determined) to share information on habitat damage, the Shellfish Management Plan, and the Harbor Management Plan.

Chairman Grossman expressed the Board’s appreciation to the participants and the members of the audience for the discussion.

Following the withdrawal of the participants in the shellfish grant discussion, the Board welcomed Donna and Alfred Pickard of Wellfleet Marine Corp., Police Chief Rosenthal, Town Accountant Pat Eagar, and Harbormaster Mike Flanagan.  [Selectman Gallagher joined the Board at this time, also.]

Alfred Pickard expressed concern over the monitoring and reporting of fuel sales at the Marina, and questioned the recent “investigation” into a discrepancy between pump readings and receipts.  He asked Pat Eagar to explain her role in the process and Eagar explained that she records dollar amounts but does not take any readings at the pumps.

Harbormaster Flanagan reported that in spot checking of start to finish number readings, there was a 200,000 gallon discrepancy.
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Chief Rosenthal reported that upon learning of the discrepancy from the Harbormaster his department investigated by checking fuel deliveries against pump totals.  This investigation showed only minor differences and that the meter was apparently turned back by a worker on the gas pumps.

Flanagan noted that the company which worked on the pumps has a different story.

Selectman Grossman noted that the Police had investigated and found no problem.

Donna Pickard explained that the minor discrepancy noted by the Chief was corrected with the Town Accountant.

Alfred Pickard stated that the Town needs a system of checks and balances and the Town should be in charge of monitoring and billing for the fuel tanks.  It was noted that this would require a change in the lease.

Town Administrator Dugan suggested the Town take the steps necessary to monitor the fuel tanks until a new meter is installed.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously that the Town monitor the gas pumps and record numbers for reporting to the Town Accountant and billing from the Town.

On a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn.
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